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All Faculty Announcement

February 22, 2012
Dear Colleagues,

I write concerning the scientific misconduct charges leveled at Professor Edward Wegman. Charges were made from several sources, concerning an article Professor Wegman co-authored in Computational Statistics and Data Analysis, and concerning a report to a congressional committee entitled “Ad Hoc Committee Report on the ‘Hockey Stick’ Global Climate Reconstruction”. As the University’s scientific misconduct policy Number 4007 stipulates, both charges were submitted (each separately) to a committee of inquiry, which found that the actions warranted an investigation. Each charge, again separately, was then submitted to a faculty investigatory committee. These committees, after careful consideration, have just returned their findings; these findings have been upheld by the President.
While University actions to this point have been confidential, as our policy properly stipulates, the case has received wide publicity from other sources, however inappropriately. The University has been publicly criticized for its failure to render judgment and even for not caring much about the charges. While our procedure is indeed prolonged, in part because of federal requirements and in part to assure due process, any implication of lack of concern is entirely misplaced.

The committee investigating the congressional report has concluded that no scientific misconduct was involved. Extensive paraphrasing of another work did occur, in a background section, but the work was repeatedly referenced and the committee found that the paraphrasing did not constitute misconduct. This was a unanimous finding. 

Concerning the Computational Statistics article, the relevant committee did find that plagiarism occurred in contextual sections of the article, as a result of poor judgment for which Professor Wegman, as team leader, must bear responsibility. This also was a unanimous finding. As sanction, Professor Wegman has been asked to apologize to the journal involved, while retracting the article; and I am placing an official letter of reprimand in his file. Finally, because of the nature of the offense and its impact on the University, I am issuing this public statement. I believe that given the details in the committee report, these sanctions are appropriate to the nature and level of misconduct involved. 

Sincerely,

Peter N. Stearns, Provost
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